
Principal’s Message 
End of Year Events 
Recently the Department revised its guidelines. Some of the changes 
impacting on key end of year activities are as follows: 

- Whole school assemblies can recommence for students and staff 
only. 

- Year 6 graduation assemblies and formals can be held with 
restricted access to visitors based on the physical distancing 
regulations (4 square metres p/person including all staff, students 
and visitors). 

- End-of-year activities, including award ceremonies, school 
performances and class party days can proceed for staff and 
students only as long as they align to the NSW Health and 
Department of Education guidelines. 

 

As such, we will be holding our Presentation Day for K-2 and Yr 3-6 on 
Wednesday 2nd December without parents or carers. We sincerely 
apologise for this, but we cannot abide by the 4 square metre rule that still 
stands with current COVID-19 restrictions. After the event we will be 
compiling iMovies which we will share on our social media platforms so 
families can view a summary of this event. 
 

A similar approach will occur for the Year 6 Graduation Assembly. This 
again will be a student and staff only event but we will be using Zoom to 
connect with Year 6 families so they can view this event  We will 
however be inviting one representative from each Year 6 family to attend 
their graduation ceremony on the 9th of December as we will be able 
accommodate the smaller numbers. More details with times etc will be 
sent out closer to the day. 
 

2021 School Leadership Speeches 
On Wednesday 18th November we held our 2021 School Leadership 
Speeches and all of our students spoke beautifully. Teachers and 
students that were in attendance were extremely impressed with the 
calibre of the candidates. Regardless of the outcome all students should 
be extremely proud of their efforts. By the end of this week, I will make 
contact with all parents to inform them of the result. Our 2021 Student 
Leadership Team will be announced on Presentation Day. Once again 
congratulations to all students who participated in the School Leadership 
Speeches. 
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Dates to Remember 
 
Every Thursday is 
student banking 
 
27 Nov 
4 Dec 
Sport in Schools 
 
3 Dec  
Last day for Student 
Banking 
 
 
 

 
Notes You Should Have 
 
Sport in Schools 
 
Year 6 Farewell 
 
Year 5 & 6 Camp 2021 
 
2021 Swimming Carnival 



  

Remembrance Day  
Remembrance Day (11th November) marks the anniversary of the armistice which ended the First World War 
(1914–1918). On Remembrance Day our School Leaders ran a special assembly to commemorate this day. It 
was pleasing to see the high level of respect shown by all students. Thank you to our Student Leaders for running 
this special service and to Mr Ramm for co-ordinating this years’ service. 
 

 
 
 
NAIDOC Week 
NAIDOC Week is traditionally held earlier in the year, however it was postponed this year in the 
interest of safety due to COVID-19. As a school we were able to celebrate NAIDOC Week in Week 5 this term. 
Our students and teachers participated in a range of class and stage-based activities to help celebrate this 
special event. Some of these activities included making johnny cakes, boomerang throwing, indigenous games, 
ochre painting and engaging in a range of literature linked to Aboriginal heritage and culture. Thank you to Mrs 
McMahon, Tom Kelly (Aboriginal School Learning Support Officer) and all staff for organising and supporting 
this important week! 
 

 
 



  

 
Hospital Visit 
On Thursday 12th November our school captains visited Gosford Hospital Emergency Department to present 
the donation raised from PJ Day. They met some of the ED staff and were lucky enough to receive a tour and 
be shown how to use some of the lifesaving equipment. The photo below shows our Captains Tahliya and Bryce 
presenting the gift to Dr Pip Keir (Director Gosford ED), Dr Jessie Biles (Deputy Director Gosford ED) and John 
Bredenkamp (Nurse Unit Manager, Gosford ED) 
 

 
 
Kinder Transition (Narara Nippers) 
Last week we welcomed our 2021 Kinders to big school! Although there were a few tears to begin (mainly from 
proud parents) all children settled in nicely and seemed to have a great time. There is a huge amount of 
planning that goes into organising Kinder Transition and it is very much a team effort putting it all together. 
Thank you to Mrs Gibbons and Mrs Hills who coordinated this event. Also, thanks to Mrs Wells, Mrs Bond, Mrs 
Kirk and Mrs McKinnon who supported with organisation. We look forward to seeing our Kinders join our 
school in 2021. 
 
Student Academic Reports  
On Monday 7th December, all students in K-6 will receive their Semester 2 report. Teachers spend many hours 
preparing your child’s report and work hard to ensure that it is a true and accurate reflection of your child’s 
progress in their learning over the semester. Please take the time to discuss the report with your child to reflect 
on their achievements and where there may need to be a greater focus for improvements to occur. I 
encourage all parents to read the front cover of your child’s report as this gives an overview of the effort and 
achievement scale that is used in the report. 
Student attendance, both partial and whole day, are included. The attendance cut-off date for this semester is 
Friday 27th November. The reason for this is reports need to be printed off and signed by teachers and myself. 
This process takes a number of days. 
If you have any questions in relation to your child/ren’s report, please do not hesitate to make an appointment 
to speak to your child’s teacher. 

 
Textbooks for 2021 
In order to make the process of ordering student textbooks for 2021 more efficient for families and the 
school, families will now order textbooks directly from the supplier, L.J.Harper. 

 
Textbooks can be ordered from now until Monday 8th February 2021 and will be delivered directly to the 
school the following week with names attached and given directly to teachers to begin using with students. 

 
NOTE: Any books NOT ordered before the cut-off date will incur a delivery fee in addition to the price of the 
textbooks. 

 
 



  

2021 Classes 
As we near the end of the year we are beginning to look at class structures for 2021. If you have anything that 
you feel would be beneficial for us to know about your child moving into next year, please email the school at: 
narara-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au  
If you are leaving the school in 2021, please let the front office know as soon as possible as we require 
accurate enrolment figures to determine how our classes are structured and our staffing entitlement. If you are 
aware of any students moving into our area who will be attending our school in 2021 please ask the families to 
contact the school as soon as possible. 

Quality Workers 

 
Students Class Work Sample 

Lauren M 1F Space Walk Writing 

Abel H 
Teleah J 

KB Weekend Recount 

Layla C 2N Letter to an Alien 

Thomas W 
Daniela CR 

K1M Alliteration 

Piper L 1F Letter to an Alien 

 
Kind regards 
Grant McFarland 
Principal 

 
 

 

 
 

K-2 Safety Day: Wednesday 25th Novmeber 
 

On Wednesday this week, all students from Kindergarten to Year 2, will participate in our annual Safety Day. 
Students will learn strategies to stay safe in multiple settings and situations. Guest presenters from local 
emergency services will visit the school to share their specialised knowledge and skills. 
Students are invited to dress up as essential services workers who help keep us safe e.g. police officers, 
firefighters or lifeguards. 
 
Library News 
Thank you to all the students that have returned their library books. 
Borrowing for this year has now finished. 
Over the next few weeks notices will be sent home for any outstanding loans. If a book has been misplaced, or 
you believe you have returned it can you please write a message on the overdue notice and return to the 
library. 
 
Karen McMahon 
Teacher 
 
 
 



  

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

As has occurred in previous years, this term students will have the opportunity to earn “Sammy Tokens” for 
displaying our school expectations by being safe, being respectful and being learners.  

Tuesday, 15th December will be a mufti day. All students who have received 15 or more Sammy Tokens will be 
rewarded for their efforts this term.  

Number 
of 

Sammy 
Tokens 

received 
this 

term 

Activity 1: 
 

Superstar Fete 

Activity 2: 
Movie 

K-2: The Lorax (G) 
3-6: The Greatest Showman (PG) 

15-19 Students attend the Superstar 
Fete, with a card to participate 

in 8 activities 

Students attend a movie 

20-24 Students attend the Superstar 
Fete, with a card to participate 

in 12 activities 

Students attend a movie and receive a snack 

25+ Students attend the Superstar 
Fete, with a card to participate 

in 15 activities 

Students attend a movie, receive a snack, can bring a 
pillow from home. 

 

Superstar Fete Extra Information: 

Similar to the “Year 6 Mini Fete”, the Superstar Fete will have a variety of activities set up for students to 
participate in. These activities include: Treasure hunts, NERF battles, guessing competitions, bubbles, face 
painting, temporary tattoos, beat the goalie, technology corner, sock wrestling, crafting and handball. Students 
will have free choice over what activities they want to participate in, spending their allocated number of activity 
points as they choose.  

Students who do not receive 15 Sammy Tokens, or who have not shown consistent, appropriate behavioural 
expectations, will participate in Positive Behaviour for Learning activities, which focus on developing personal 
behaviour goals for the future and discussing strategies to reach their set goals. 

Kind Regards,  

PBL Team 

 
 



  

 



   



   



  
 



  

 

School travel application endorsements 

It is not uncommon for applicants completing the online form to make mistakes, particularly entering their 
name or date of birth instead of the students. This may be due to an auto-fill function on a device or just 
human error. We ask that school administrators be cautious of this and do not endorse applications with 
incorrect information. 

If you are aware of or see an obvious error, you can amend the first name, date of birth or grade of a 
student’s travel application by clicking in the relevant row on the portal. Please ensure you have confirmed 
the information before making any changes. Refer to page 16 of the School Portal User Guide for further 
instructions. The latest version of the user guide is accessible within the School Portal by clicking the arrow 
next to your username. 

If a student’s details cannot be confirmed or they are not yet enrolled, please do not endorse the 
application. By selecting ‘no’ the application will be rejected and the applicant will be informed. They will 
then need to submit a new application. 

In the event that school administrators endorse an application in error, it would be appreciated if you could 
advise our SSTS team as soon as possible so the application can be intercepted before an Opal card or 
travel pass is issued. 

To contact us about an endorsement error, please go to: https://transportnsw.info/contact-
us/feedback/passes-concessions-feedback and select feedback about: ‘school student transport scheme’ 
and then select ‘application updates’. 

If school administrators require access to the School Portal, please request an account at 
https://appln.transport.nsw.gov.au/portal/requests/account/school 

If you have staff that have left the school recently and had access to the school portal, please let us know at 
https://transportnsw.info/contact-us/feedback/passes-concessions-feedback and select ‘school/operator 
portal’ and then ‘remove existing user access’ so their access can be removed. 

  

New Concession Entitlement Cards 

You can now order the new Transport Concession Entitlement Cards (TCEC) through the Transport for 
NSW School Portal. 

The Transport Concession Entitlement Card will replace the following cards: 

         Senior Secondary Student Concession Card (16 years and over) – also used by Mature Secondary 
Students (18 years and over), Distance Education Students and Home School Students 

         Proof of Age card (when a student under 16 years of age looks older) 

        Boarder Rail Pass. 

Refer to the information pack provided by email on 21 September 2020 for guidance and frequently asked 
questions. If you have any issues please contact us.  

 
 



  

OSH CLUB at NARARA.  
 
Come along and meet our staff.  
 
We pride ourselves on providing your child/ren with fun, play based learning experiences before and after 
school as well as during the school holidays. Whether your child attends OSH daily or only occasionally, each 
visit is an exciting and engaging adventure. 
  
We also fuel their curious minds and growing bodies, helping to shape your child’s understanding of health 
and wellness positively.  
 
On our menu we have (Gluten free), and Vegan options.  
 
We have qualified staff so as a parent you can be confident that your child/ren are always safe.  
 
For bookings.  
Oshclub.com.au just click and register. 
 
Dee Green 
Coordinator 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



  

 



   


